# Catawba College

## Student Government Association Minutes: September 17, 2009 Canon Student Center

A regularly scheduled Congress Meeting was called to order by President Kevin Flebbe on Thursday, September 17, 2009 at 9:01 p.m. in the Student Government Room of the Cannon Student Center. Quorum was present. The minutes for the September 3, 2009 meeting were approved with one correction. President Kevin Flebbe inducted the new Freshmen Class Officers. The voiced concerns were that TIVO is not being offered in the dorms and this was sent to the Student Issues committee. Also, the concern was brought forth that an open judicial case has no bearing on the eligibility of a candidate.

President Kevin Flebbe asked for oral President and Committee Reports. There were presented as follows:

- -Senior Class- The bricks for the new brick renovation project are being placed during the week of Monday, September 21, 2009.
- -Junior Class- The class is currently working on their birthday cake fundraiser, and designing the t-shirts for Homecoming. They will be participating in the March of Dimes walk as community service and will be hosting a campus wide movie night during the week of Homecoming.
- -Sophomore Class- The Foam Party in Stanback Plaza was a success. The class will be taking down old fliers for their community service. They will also host an ice cream truck as a fundraiser during Homecoming.
  - -Student Issues Committee had no report.
- -Special Events Committee- The committee is in full swing with Homecoming events and all event materials are ordered. Please attend all of the Homecoming events and support the SGA.
- -Finance Committee- The committee chair, Steffanie Jimenez stated that the meeting was on Tuesday, September 8 at 9:00 p.m. There were 15 budgets and the committee allotted a total of \$11,000.
- -Public Relations Committee stated that an amendment would be proposed. Also, an apology was issued for the Foam Party fliers.

#### Old Business:

President Kevin Flebbe stated that the Executive Board attended the SGA Executive ELON Conference at ELON University on Saturday, September 12. The Board feels as though it was a success.

President Kevin Flebbe stated that the SGA Retreat/Leadership Retreat would be held on Friday, October 9-Saturday, October 10. This retreat will be held in Blowing Rock, NC. President Kevin Flebbe stated that it is not required but strongly suggested and that the class Presidents email their class officers with this important date.

Ammendment 1: The Public Relations Ammendment was presented by Steffanie Jimenez and Stephanie Hill.

After much discussion it was decided that this amendment needed to be rewrote to include all matters of the stated changes.

Katie Hill stated that the Ammendment 1 should be tabled until the next Congress meeting. Erin Blalock seconded. This passed with a majority vote.

#### New Business:

President Kevin Flebbe stated that the Resolution presented was to help the Pioneer

#### Concerns:

A concern was brought forth that a student could not reach Public Safety upon needing assistance at night.

A concern was brought forth about SGA Stipends and when these would be placed on account.

### Announcements:

Foam Party- Friday, September 11 at 7:00 p.m. in the Stanback Plaza

Next Congress Meeting- Thursday, September 17 at 9:00 p.m.

Lindsey Jackson made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Lucy Scott seconded. President Kevin Flebbe adjourned the meeting at 9:58 p.m.